

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, May 11, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Marty Wilkerson, who passed away April 20, 2021, at the age of 60.

Marty Wilkerson was born on June 25, 1960 in Corona, California. A Southern California native, Wilkerson was an All-State shortstop at Corona High School, where he was a standout three-sport athlete. He later went on to coach, at his alma mater and was an assistant coach at the time of his death.

Wilkerson, a 3-year starting third baseman at USC, who led the Trojans in hitting in 1980, and then played in the Kansas City Royals minor leagues. Wilkerson played at USC from 1979-1981, earning All-Pac-8 first team honors in 1980. He hit .376 with 33 RBI, 68 hits and five stolen bases in 1980, leading the Trojans in all four categories. In 1981, Wilkerson hit .333 with 45 RBI and six home runs.

Wilkerson was selected in the fifth round of the 1981 MLB Draft by Kansas City, going on to play six years of professional baseball in which he reached the AAA level his final three years. Following his playing days, Wilkerson went into the construction business and was a supervisor for Skanska Construction at the time of his passing. He is survived by his wife of 39 years, Kathy, their daughters; Ashley and Katie, two grandchildren; his brother Rick, and his father Lyle.

Wilkerson's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him, he will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Marty Wilkerson.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on May 11, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: May 11, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Marw WW Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, May 11, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Evelyn "Evie" Guin, who passed away on April 15, 2021, at the age of 101.

Evie was born in Utah, on October 21, 1919, to parents Glenn and Thamina Christensen. In 1936, she and her family, including her brothers, Richard and Glenn, moved to Riverside California. The family opened clothing stores: G.K.C. and Kristy's. Evie met her future husband, John Guin in high school. They both graduated Poly High School, RCC, and UCLA.

Evie received numerous awards, in her many years of service. They include the Silver Raincross Award from the Junior League, for a lifetime of volunteerism; the Top Dog Award from the Art Museum, for her many years of service; The Mission Inn Foundation Award; and the Duane Roberts Hero Award.

Evie served as President of the Friends of the Mission Inn, which included her work restoring the Mission Inn. She also developed the RCC Associate's Program to raise money for reentering students. Evie's true passion was Travelfirst with her husband, and later, for 20 years, she led special groups to see the "Wonders of France," raising \$46,000 for the Art Museum. Evie was a proud member of Calvary Presbyterian Church, serving as deacon and elder. Evie was an exceptional woman who, through her leadership and love, devoted her life to improving her community of Riverside.

Evie's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her, she will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Evelyn "Evie" Guin.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on May 11, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: May 11, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Morrain Miles

Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, May 11, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Patrick Richard Murphy Jr., he entered this life January 30, 1964. He returned to the creator on April 21, 2021.

Patrick Murphy's service to the Pechanga Band began in 1992, when he was elected to the Tribal Council. The general membership elected Mr. Murphy to serve on the first Pechanga Development Corporation Board of Directors (PDC) in 1995. During Mr. Murphy's tenure, the PDC Board managed development and construction of the award-winning Pechanga Resort & Casino, the championship golf course, Journey at Pechanga, and the multi-million-dollar renovation to the hotel lobby. In 2002, Mr. Murphy was elected by fellow tribal leaders to serve as Secretary of the Tribal Alliance of Sovereign Indian Nations (TASIN), a leading intergovernmental association of Southern California tribal governments.

Mr. Murphy played an instrumental role in 2003 in building a coalition and advancing legislation to distribute monies from the Indian Gaming Special Distribution Fund to local communities that surround tribal casinos. Those efforts have resulted in more than \$100 million flowing to local communities for vital public services such as police and fire protection, road improvements, and afterschool programs throughout Southern California. Mr. Murphy also served with the California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection as a volunteer firefighter for nearly a decade.

Patrick Murphy is survived by his wife, Irene Murphy; his children, Natasha Mendoza, Michael Murphy and Patrick "PJ" Murphy; his father, Patrick Murphy Sr; his sister, Rosalind Tinsley, and his two grandchildren, Nikiilish and Eric Mendoza.

Patrick's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him, he will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Patrick Richard Murphy Jr.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on May 11, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

Dated: Kecia H

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: May 11, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Morrain Tull

Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, May 11, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Joseph Gilbert Culton, who passed away March 20, 2021.

Joseph was born July 22, 1925 in Los Angeles, California, to Gilbert Martin Culton and Gera Davis Culton. Joe was raised in Los Angeles where he was an active Boy Scout. He was also an outstanding student leader and athlete at Los Angeles High School. Joe graduated high school in 1944, he immediately joined the U.S. Marine Corps and served as a Seagoing Marine, on the Cruiser Phoenix in the Pacific Theater during World War II. After the war, Joe was recruited to play football for UCLA.

Joe married Metta Juan Sewell in 1946 and moved to Hemet in 1951, where Joe worked as a residential contractor. In addition to building homes, Joe owned and operated Security Pest Control for 34 years, training and encouraging his operators to open their own businesses after he sold his business.

Joe was an active and enthusiastic member of the Hemet community. He helped coach high school football teams, volunteered for service clubs, spearheaded projects to better the community, and played on various sports teams.

Joe married Lorraine Culton in 1975. Together they enjoyed 45 years of love and adventure. Joe was preceded in death by his parents; his sister, Gera Jane; and his youngest son, Kenyon. He is survived by his wife, Lorraine; his children, Mike, John, Greg and Linda; his stepchildren, Karen Doolittle Caris and Craig Doolittle; his brothers, Edwin and John; sixteen grandchildren; sixteen great-grandchildren and six nieces and nephews.

Joe's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him, he will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Joseph Gilbert Culton.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on May 11, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

Dated: Ma Kecia Harp and for the

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: May 11, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Marsain Willie

Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, May 11, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Randy Sandeen, who passed away April 4, 2021.

Randy was born November 23, 1943 in Los Angeles, California to Jack and Mary Lou Sandeen. Randy graduated from California Western University, San Diego in 1965. After college, Randy enlisted in the U.S. Army. He served with honor and distinction for two years at Fort Benning and achieved the rank of Sergeant. Randy married Jolene Louise Blake in 1970.

Randy was an accountant, primarily working in healthcare. He worked at Western Medical Center, Whittier Presbyterian, and Santa Marta Hospital, to name a few. He had a passion for football. His family was known for their steadfast support of the Los Angeles Rams. They had season Tickets and thoroughly enjoyed hosting friends at games.

Randy was also a consummate high school football fan. He followed schools, coaches, and players with prominent high school football programs. In the 1980s, he began officiating games and was a member of the Foothill Citrus Football Officials Association for nearly 20 years. He officiated Pop Warner, Junior All American, Freshman, Jr. Varsity and Varsity High School Football as well as semi-pro and women's football leagues. In 2009 Randy and Jolene moved to Winchester, California to be near their family.

Randy was preceded in death by his parents and his wife Jolene. He is survived by his daughter, Julie; his son-in-law, Phil; and his grandsons, Miller and Hudson.

Randy's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him, he will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Randy Sandeen.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on May 11, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

Dated: May 11, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

y: Deputy

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

AGENDA NO.